
Financial Framework 
to Assist in Rebuilding 
Homes

Financial assistance is available for residents from 
communities on the southwest coast whose homes were 
either destroyed, are no longer safe to live in and/or cannot 
be reasonably repaired due to Hurricane Fiona.
 
The financial framework consists of:
 
•	 A replacement value for the home at a minimum of $200 per square foot and 

based on a detailed assessment by an insurance adjuster;
 
•	 Replacement value of property contents in accordance with the Disaster Financial 

Assistance Arrangements program Schedule of Loss; and
 
•	 A value for land or provision of a suitable land option.
 
Insurance adjusters are currently completing household assessments in the area.
 
To avail of this program, individual homeowners must complete the Federal Disaster 
Financial Assistance Arrangements Program application online
gov.nl.ca/jps/files/Homeowner-Tenant-Application-Current-Updated-Sept-2022.pdf

This information can also be obtained by calling 1.888.395.5611.

The deadline to submit an application is January 31, 2023.
 
Individuals with inquiries related to Hurricane Fiona may contact the Fiona Response 
Coordinator, at 709.695.9871 or email FionaResponse@gov.nl.ca.
 
For more information on programs, supports and applications, 
visit: gov.nl.ca/jps/hurricanefionarelief
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